
The Church Pine, Round and Big Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District
Board of Commissioners Meeting

October 4, 2022
Minutes of the Meeting

Members in attendance: Mike Reiter, Keith Karpinski, Warren Wasescha and Ann Layton.
Committee Members and Interested Members of the Public: Tom Campbell.
Meeting was held at Alden Town Hall and was called to order at 6:00p.m. Motion to approve the Agenda made
by Warren Wasescha and seconded by Keith Karpinski, motion passed.
Public Input and Questions:
None.
Secretary’s Report: Meeting Minutes from the August 27, 2022 Commissioner’s meeting had previously been
circulated via email and were reviewed. A motion to approve the minutes made by Keith Karpinski and
seconded by Warren Wasescha. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer, Warren Wasescha reported that expenditures were continuing according to
budget projections. The Annual Operating Plan (AOP) for YTD Q3 and approved 2023 Budget were forwarded
in email prior to meeting along with a narrative. Copies will be attached to minutes. Of note healthy balances
in bank accounts and revenues and expenditures on target. Mike Reiter made a motion to accept the treasurer’s
report and Ann Layton seconded. Motion passed.

Chairperson’s Report: Mike Reiter reported on the Grant status below as part of Committee reports. The
Meeting schedule for next year was discussed. The next meeting was originally scheduled for April 4, 2023,
however that is a local election day so the Alden Town Hall is not available. Decision made to change meeting
to April 11, 2023.

Committee Reports and Old Business
Curly Leaf Pondweed (CLP) Treatment:We have completed treatment under the current grant and will not
be requesting grant for treatment in 2023. Decisions on future treatments and grants will be made based surveys
and analysis by Steve Schieffer, Cheryl Clemmons and county water specialists following guide lines in
Aquatic Plant Management Plan.

Purple Loosestrife: Cheryl Beardslee, Dave Fodroczi and Beth Hartman as part of the Healthy Lakes
committee have taken on PL. They have been successful in securing permits and treating two properties with
chemicals. They also worked with several owners of smaller patches to remove and bag PL. They plan to
continue with chemical treatment and removal in the future.

Fall Newsletter: Will be mailed in November. We are requesting to have articles submitted within two
weeks, by October 19, 2022. We are planning a four page Newsletter with an insert on the Healthy Lakes Grant
program including a survey to be returned by interested residents.

Grant Status:
1. Big Lake Internal Load – Sampling has been completed, analysis being done at this time with report
anticipated in the near future. Steve Sheifer is working on this coordinating with UW Stout.



2. CB/CW-We have incurred $6,960 in payments so far this year. This is down nearly 38% from last
year. One inspector quit and was not replaced at the end of the season. Discussed problems staffing and
whether increasing pay would help. We will put in for grant next year of $10,000 and will discuss ways
to increase hours. One suggestion was to consider a school group who would use it as a fund raising
activity. Although it appears to be an easy job when we see the inspectors sitting enjoying the weather,
the 5% of boaters who are rude and abusive make it a difficult job.

3. Healthy Lakes- Beth reported via email. 2 project grants were extended and one shoreline planting was
completed. The Owner will submit necessary information for reimbursement.

Landing Camera Status: Overall self-contained system has been working well. Eric will be out to check and
winterize.
Fish Stocking: Fritz at Central Wisconsin Fish Farm has confirmed order 3000 Walleye. Permits have been
obtained from the DNR and fish have been inspected and certified as disease free by the USDA. Delivery of
fish is generally in late October with scheduling just happening a day or two before.
Website Update: Tom reported that Tim Rudolph has added some things and made a few changes. All is
working well.
Boat Landing Updates: Keith reported that the town will do maintenance in the spring as time permits. The
work generally consists of scraping the washout (caused by powerloading) forward to fill in ruts. The decision
to add more trap rock or other material made at that time.
Loon Platforms: Jane Campbell is taking this on as a new platform has been ordered. She will be putting
plants on it this fall and hopes to put in place before we get ice.
Kiosks: New signs were ordered and Warren will be installing.
Social Committee / Outings:

1. Pontoon Band Proposal: Rain Date of August 28 was bit of a rainy day also but the band went
ahead. There was a good turnout considering the weather, maybe about 30 boats with folks coming
and going. All attendees thought it was a good time and would be really fun with good weather. We
are now booked for August 12, 2023 with a rain date of August 13. Thanks to Steve Paulsen for
coordinating.

2. Social Dinner: Sherri and Bob Singer coordinated and did a great job.
3. Paddle Parade: Held the Sunday before Labor Day. A good turnout and fun time.

New Business: Next meeting is April 11, 2023, changed from April 4th.

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 was made by Warren Wasescha seconded by Keith Karpinski.
Motion carried.

Signed _ __________ Date: Title: Secretary_______________


